
 
 

 

  

Press Release 
 
Senior civil servants discuss population and healthcare issues  
with Hong Kong counterparts 
 
 
Singapore Permanent Secretaries are in Hong Kong SAR from 5 to 6 November 2012 to 

discuss population, ageing and healthcare issues. This is the fourth year public sector 

leaders from the two Civil Services are meeting to exchange views and experiences on 

issues of mutual interest.  

 

Leading the six-member Singapore delegation is Mr Peter Ong, Head of the Singapore 

Civil Service. The delegation will be hosted by Mr Raymond Wong, Permanent Secretary 

for the Civil Service and the programme will involve engagements with 11 Hong Kong 

Permanent Secretaries and other senior officials.  

 

During their visit, the Singapore delegation will call on Mrs Carrie Lam, Chief Secretary 

for Administration and Mr Paul Tang, Secretary for the Civil Service. They will also be 

visiting the City Gallery to learn about Hong Kong’s urban planning. 

 

The Singapore-Hong Kong Permanent Secretaries’ Exchange Programme held its 

inaugural Roundtable in Singapore in 2009. Since then, both sides have taken turns to 

host discussions annually.  
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